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	NEWSLETTER  April 2016
Welcome back to our families at Rainbow Preschool. We hope that you have had an eggcellent Easter break and that you are all looking forward to a new and exciting term.
We would like to thank all our children and parents who attended our Easter fayre. 

We are pleased to announce we raised just over £300
A very big Thank you to all the children and parents/carers for all the support you have given us. 


	DIARY DATES    
Rainbows re-opens on Tuesday 12th April 2016
Friday 27th May 2016 – last day before May Half term holiday, returning on the Tuesday 7th June 2016
CLOSED:Thursday 5th May and Thursday 23rd June 2016- due to polling station in the hall.
End of term is Friday 22nd July 2016 returning on Tuesday 6th September 2016
Rainbow Mobile Number 07952 603439

(This number is available between 9-1 Monday, Wednesday and Friday

and 9-3 on Tuesday) 

	


	Easter Fayre
We would like say a 
GREAT BIG THANK YOU 
to the committee who organised and ran this event as without their help and support this would not possible.  
We do appreciate that this is not easy with small children of your own, but you all did such a fantastic job and raised a huge amount of money for the pre-school.
Thank you once again for all the support from our parents and carers, your generosity makes a real difference!

	Announcements
All the staff at Rainbow would like to say huge CONGRATULATIONS to two of our families, who have both recently welcomed beautiful new additions to their families.....
Oscar Robinson is now a big brother to a baby brother and is very proud of being a big brother.
Zachary Rocks is now a big brother to his new baby sister and loves to talk about her.



	Garden news
Together the team, the committee and I will be starting our refurb on Rainbow garden this term. If any parents can spare a bit of time to help, we are starting work this Saturday 9 April at 9am. Refreshments will be available and we would be grateful for any help or donations for our outdoor space. Please feel free to have a chat with myself, Philip or Beth.
	Sickness

Please remember how quickly germs spread around children, if your child has been sick, had a tummy upset or a temperature, they must remain away from preschool for 48 hours after the last time they have been sick.  Any children with temperatures green noses or in need of medication must also remain away from preschool.

A WELL CHILD DOES NOT NEED CALPOL TO SEE THEM THROUGH THE SESSION. Thank You


	Outdoor Play

Please ensure that your child always has suitable footwear for the garden and an appropriate coat.  The garden is used daily and in all weathers.   Under the Early Years Foundation Stage curriculum children must have opportunities to be outside on a daily basis all year round.  We are aware that the children can get muddy and wet outdoors and therefore our outdoor play is at the end of our session just before home time.  We have listed below an extract from the Early Stage Foundation Stage about outdoor play.

The Outdoor Environment

· Being outdoors has a positive impact on the children’s sense of well-being and helps all aspects of children’s development.

· Being outdoors offers opportunities for doing things in different ways and on different time scales than when indoors.

· It gives children first hand contact with weather, seasons and the natural world.

· Outdoor environments offer children freedom to explore, use their senses, and be physically active and exuberant.
· 
	·  Parent Rota and 
·  special sessions
Shouting out to all our parents! Please feel free to come, stay, and play with your child/children during their session. This is a great way to be a part of Rainbow, see what activities we do and have lots of fun, whilst spending time with your children.

Thursday 21st April - SUPER HERO & PRINCESS DRESS UP DAY!This is to raise  money to go towards our garden project, with part going to children’s charity donation. £1.50 donation please.
Thursday 26th May- GRANDPARENTS STAY AND PLAY session. 10am-12. Donations of £1 on the day. Please just let Claire or Carol know so we have idea of numbers thank you.

Thursday 16th June – Father’s Day Breakfast! Bacon rolls and fruit served for all our fab Fathers, from 10-11.30am.
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Rainbow Rockets  
Rainbow Rockets Lunch club 12.00-1.00pm on a Monday, Wednesday and Friday.

It is a great time for children to learn the social skills of eating with other children and prepare them for school.  They love taking their packed lunch to Rainbows and it gives you some extra time when needed. Starting this term, we are asking that lunch club money be paid online.
Please note that booking is essential   

You can text the pre-school to book a place but you must wait for a confirmation that a space is available and not just turn up with a lunchbox.

Please speak to Claire or Carol
	Collection from Pre-school

Please ensure that your child is collected promptly at the end of the session.  It is extremely distressing for any child to be left sitting on their chair!  

Please could you inform a member of staff if you child is going to be collected from the pre-school by anyone other than yourself.  The person collecting your child must be a named person to collect and this must be recorded in the pre-school collection book.  Making sure a member of staff is aware of any changes will stop any delays or confusion at collection time.  
	Keyperson
During the first few weeks of your child joining, they will be allocated a key person who will observe and monitor your child’s progress.  All staff are available at any time to talk to you about  any concerns you have or to discuss their progress.  If you are unsure who is your child’s key person please speak to a member of staff.

A file is kept by playgroup of your child’s progress. If you would like to see your child’s file then please speak to your child’s key person to arrange this. Your child’s folder will be sent home with yourselves at the end of each term to keep you all up to date with the progression of your child.



	Activities this term
This term we will be aiming to create a exciting environment for your children extending learning through enhancing the children’s activities 


	Committee

We would like to say a big thank you to all on rainbow’s committee. Over the last few months, they have helped preschool so much and we are excited for the year ahead with yourselves and staff at Rainbow.


	                           Parent consultation session
We will be holding another consultation session again this term. The date is still to be confirmed, but please can all parents watch out for an information slip on their chair when we have chosen a date. It will be held before the end of the summer term.


	Summer sunshine and suncream!
Please can all parents remember that the weather is going to start becoming warmer now and the sunshine will soon be back, we hope! Please remember to put a summer hat into the childrens’ bags and please apply suncream to your children before you attend preschool, as we are not allowed to apply this to the children.


	Library Book Sharing Scheme

	

	We have a book sharing scheme at the pre-school which will enable the children to choose books and take them home to share them with their families and friends.  
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A box of books is in the foyer for the children to choose from and a form is available for the parents to complete to say which books they have taken home and returned.  The books are changed on a regular basis to keep the children interested.

	

	We hope that you will take part in our book sharing scheme, 

	as it is very important for the children to share and learn 

	from new stories.


	Calling all parents

Please can I ask if all parents can bring in different food packaging as we are looking to extend our home corner and would like to incorporate different languages in our children’s play. This would be amazing and greatly appreciated. Thank you!
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